## Local Union 250

PETER WOHLGEZOGEN President

GLENN J. SANTA CRUZ Business Manager/ Financial Sec'y-Treas.

BEN CLAYTON Assistant Business Manager

RUDY RODRIGUEZ, SR. PAC Chairman

OF THE UNITED ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES AND CANADA
Affiliate AFL-CIO

STEAM - REFRIGERATION - AIR CONDITIONING - PIPE FITTERS, WELDERS AND APPRENTICES

18355 SOUTH FIGUEROA STREET, GARDENA, CA 90248-4217
Business Manager's Office (310) 660-0035 Finance Office (310) 660-0042
Refrigeration Office (310) 660-0045 Steamfitter Dispatch Office (310) 660-0049
Steamfitter Apprenticeship Office (310) 323-4475 Main Fax (310) 329-2465

250

January 15, 2018

The Honorable William Burke Chair of the Governing Board South Coast Air Quality Management District 21865 Copley Drive Diamond Bar, CA 91765

RE: PR 1410 Oppose MHF Ban/Phase Out

Dear Dr. Burke:

I am writing to you on behalf of the 5,200 members of Steamfitters Local Union 250. Local 250 is in **strong opposition** to any ban or phase out of modified hydrofluoric acid (MHF).

If a ban on MHF occurs, thousands of jobs would be lost in the Wilmington and Torrance area. Many of these jobs belong to fellow building trades members who support their families working in the refining industry and live in the surrounding community.

Banning MHF would be an irresponsible reaction to the pressures of an extremist political agenda by a small group of elitist activists who are focused on shutting down California's oil and gas industry without considering the human cost. The oil and gas industry supports millions of jobs in Southern California and billions of dollars in tax revenue for local and state programs and essential services.

Participating in the destruction of an industry that supports so many without any substantiated research is bad public policy. The use of MHF has been occurring locally for decades under permit by the AQMD. The research has shown that the use of MHF is safe and the refineries in Wilmington and Torrance have invested in state of the art safety equipment to ensure the continued safe use.

Like you, I have a strong interest in safety at these refineries. Our members not only work in these facilities but also live in the communities that host them. Their safety and the future of the oil and gas industry are not mutually exclusive. We would all be better suited spending our energy supporting public policy that supports local jobs and chases threats to public safety that are proven to exist.

**Business Representatives** 

JERRY ELLIOTT
JACK FERRARA
DAVID GRIGGS
HERB KLEEMAN
TOM MORTON
BRANDON MORTORFF
GUS TORRES
NAT WILLIAMS

Organizers

FELIX BRUCE HECTOR CARBAJAL OSCAR DELCIDSEGUNA RUDY RODRIGUEZ, SR. Please support our member's jobs in the oil and gas industry and on behalf of all Local 250 members, please **reject a ban or phase out of MH**F.

Sincerely,

Glenn J. Santa Cruz Bus.Mgr./Fin-Sec'y-Treas.

GJS/cm opeiu537/afl-cio

cc: Mayor Ben Benoit, Board Vice-Chairman

Glenn J. Santa Ruy

Supervisor Marion Ashley
Councilmember Joe Buscaino
Mayor Michael A. Cacciotti

Dr. Joseph K. Lyou
Mayor Larry McCallon
Councilmember Judy Mitchell
Supervisor Shawn Nelson
Dr. Clark E. Parker, Sr.
Councilmember Dwight Robinson
Supervisor Janice Rutherford

Supervisor Hilda Solis